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The Scottish Government would gain a near £800m budget bonus if Scotland’s
jobs market delivered for all working people, finance spokesman Murdo Fraser
will say in a key note speech this evening.

Delivering his response to last week’s SNP budget in a Reform Scotland
lecture, Mr Fraser will call on the Nationalist government to focus on
economic growth – saying it will deliver extra cash to the SNP Government’s
coffers.

Figures compiled by the party show that if all part-time workers who want a
full-time job could get one, tax revenues to the Scottish Government would
increase by £337m.

Similarly, if inactive people who want a job also found one, the Scottish
Government would stand to gain by £435m in extra income tax.

Mr Fraser will say that this combined £772m windfall provides an illustration
of the kind of budget boost the SNP would gain if it only prioritised jobs
over tax rises.

The Scottish Conservatives have already shown that simply by increasing the
proportion of higher and additional rate taxpayers to the UK average, the SNP
Government would stand to gain £600m in extra revenue.

Instead, as part of a deal with the Scottish Greens last week, the SNP
decided to set the highest income tax rates in the UK for Scotland – and
failed to set out a plan to deliver economic growth.

In his speech, hosted by Shepherd and Wedderburn , Mr Fraser will say:

“As the Fraser of Allander institute point out: ‘Scotland’s economic
performance – or more accurately, Scotland’s relative performance – will have
a greater bearing on the spending plans of Holyrood than ever before’”

“To see what the potential benefit could be, we did some basic modelling,
trying to understand what the impact would be if Scotland’s economy motored
up a gear.

“If Scotland matched the UK proportions of higher and additional rate

http://www.government-world.com/fraser-jobs-boom-would-net-snp-government-800m/
http://www.government-world.com/fraser-jobs-boom-would-net-snp-government-800m/
http://www.scottishconservatives.com/
http://www.scottishconservatives.com/all-news/


taxpayers, tax revenues would increase by around £600 million.

“If every person in Scotland currently on a part-time contract who wants to
go full-time could do so – revenues would increase by about £337 million.

“And if everyone in Scotland who is currently economic inactive and wants to
find a job – but can’t – if they found work, revenues would increase by £435
million.

“These figures give you a sense of potential if we grew faster, and reached
UK-wide norms.

“And of course – it’s not just me saying it. Alex Salmond, remember,
estimated that matching UK growth would be worth £4 billion.

“I wonder what Alex Salmond would make of Derek Mackay’s budget.

“And I miss that old SNP.

“We might have had our differences, but at least we agreed on this guiding
principle of government: if you want more money for services, start with
growth.

“Bairns not tax bombs, you could say.”

Israeli legislation on settlements
violates international law, says UN
chief Guterres

7 February 2017 – United Nations Secretary-General António Guterres today
deeply regretted the adoption by Israel’s legislative body, the Knesset, of
the so called “Regularisation bill,” saying the measure contravenes
international law and will have “far-reaching legal consequences” for the
country.

A statement from the UN spokesperson noted that the bill reportedly provides
immunity to settlements and outposts in the occupied West Bank that were
built on privately-owned Palestinian land.

“The Secretary-General insists on the need to avoid any actions that would
derail the two-state solution,” the statement said, adding that all core
issues should be resolved between the parties through direct negotiations on
the basis of relevant Security Council resolutions and mutual agreements.

“The United Nations stands ready to support this process,” it concluded.
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Commenting on the news that Surrey
County Council is not going to hold a
referendum on 15 percent council tax
rise – Pearce

Teresa
Pearce, Shadow Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government,
commenting on the news that Surrey
County Council is not going to hold a referendum on 15 percent council tax
rise, said:

“The
Government should not be trying to deal with the national social care crisis
through backroom deals with sympathetic Tory council leaders in an attempt to
avoid negative publicity.

“Across
the country, people are facing steep rises in their council tax bills, whilst
the provision and quality of social care is declining. Council tax rises
are nothing more than a short-term sticking plaster for a problem that
needs long-term solutions. And they create a postcode lottery in social care,
because they raise the least money in areas with the greatest
need. 

“There is
an unprecedented crisis in social care, with care providers handing contracts
back to councils, 1.2 million elderly people living without the care they
need
and delayed discharges causing huge pressure on the NHS. The Government must
come forward with a long-term strategic rethink of social care funding, as
well as urgent funding to stem the crisis which is hurting elderly and
disabled people right now.”

Ends

Senior UN official urges Libya to
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protect migrants from conflict-related
sexual violence

7 February 2017 – The highest United Nations official tasked with advocating
against the use of sexual violence as a weapon of war urged today Libyan
authorities to protect migrants from rape and other human rights violations.

In a statement, Zainab Hawa Bangura, the Special Representative of the
Secretary-General on Sexual Violence in Conflict, called on the Libyan
Government and on the international community as a whole to protect migrants
who are living or passing through Libya.

“In the course of their journey, women and girls but also men and boys face
grave human rights violations, including conflict-related sexual violence,
committed by parties to the Libyan conflict, as well as smugglers,
traffickers and other criminal groups,” said Ms. Bangura, who is also an
Under-Secretary-General.

She noted also that migrants face sexual violence in official and unofficial
detention centres, some being held “for days, weeks or months.”

In addition, Ms. Bangura voiced increasing concern about the “systematic use
of sexual violence” by the Islamic State of Iraq and the Levant (ISIL) in
Libya, a phenomenon which the office of the Special Representative has been
investigating in Iraq and Syria.

“Testimony from women and children recently released from ISIL as a result of
the military operation in Sirte reveals a pattern of rape and sexual slavery,
particularly against migrants,” Ms. Bangura said, noting that some of the
survivors are pregnant.

She voiced alarm also that most of the women and children are being detained
in Al Jawiya prison in Misrata “in precarious conditions including
overcrowded cells, lack of adequate access to food, water and medicine, and
absence of women guards as an important protection measure.”

Among her proposals, Ms. Bangura is urging authorities to urgently review the
country’s migration policy, to protect escapees from ISIL and provide them
with adequate support, to assist all victims of conflict-related sexual
violence with adequate medical and other resources, and to investigate and
prosecute those responsible for the crimes.

She also reiterated the recommendation of the Secretary-General that all
countries give due consideration to recognizing conflict-related sexual
violence as a form of persecution that warrants refugee status.
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FEATURE: Diplomacy of the conscience –
The Holy See at the United Nations

7 February 2017 – Ever since 1964, when it was informally accepted to the
United Nations General Assembly, the Holy See has had a permanent seat at
international discussions and used its observer status to go on record about
matters of peace and human dignity.

“We consider the United Nations not only important but in itself very useful
for humanity,” Archbishop Bernardito Auza, Apostolic Nuncio and Permanent
Observer of the Holy See to the United Nations, told UN News.

He went on to say: “The Holy See, the Catholic Church itself, appreciates and
considers the United Nations a very important institution for all the nations
to come together and discuss problems and even enjoy together what is
common.”

The priorities of the Holy See for the year are similar to key UN goals –
among them, the quest for peace, providing assistance to migrants and
refugees, and nuclear disarmament.

The Holy See is a nearly 2,000-year old term that refers to the international
sovereignty of the Pope, or leader of the Roman Catholic Church. The Vatican
City State is the geographic property that ensures that sovereignty.

This makes the Holy See the only religious entity represented among the 193
UN Member States and Palestine, the other non-member observer state.

What’s more, in a diplomatic world where Member States wrangle for a seat on
the Security Council or a senior UN job, the Holy See turned down an
opportunity for GA Membership in 2004, when Switzerland, the only other
Permanent Observer state at that time, gained full membership.

“That was a very hard decision to make. Saint John Paul II was already very
sick at the time, in 2004. I remember very well. It was he himself who took
the decision that we should remain as a Permanent Observer state,” the
Archbishop recalled. “The fundamental reason is that so that we could remain
neutral.”

Holy See: We consider the UN in itself “very useful for humanity” –
Archbishop Bernardito Auza

Religion as justification for killing

In the Democratic Republic of the Congo, when President Joseph Kabila refused
to step down after his second term expired on 19 December 2016, people took
to the streets. The demonstrations turned violent.
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On New Year’s Eve, political leaders reached an agreement – mediated by the
Catholic Church, specifically by the National Episcopal Conference of Congo
(CENCO) – under which presidential elections would be held by the end of
2017, and President Kabila would relinquish control. If successful, this
would be the country’s first peaceful transition of power since its
independence in 1960.

Conférence épiscopale nationale du Congo (CENCO) leads mediation at the
signing on 31 December. Photo: MONUSCO/John Bompengo

“The United Nations has been very appreciative of what the Bishops were able
to achieve,” Archbishop Auza said, adding that bringing the parties together
and mediating avoided “chaos and possible bloodshed in the whole country.”

The Holy See is also active in helping to resolve conflicts in Colombia and
Venezuela, where Pope Francis was asked to help mediate in difficult
political situations, the Archbishop said.

In Burundi, Mozambique and the Philippines, the Church is active mediating
conflicts that pit different religious groups against each other: “The
Catholic Church is playing a major role in trying to remedy the impression
that religion is a cause of all these conflicts, and also to help other
religious leaders understand that their role is very important in trying to
prevent wars, conflicts or violence.”

Within the UN, the Holy See delivers its messages by addressing the Security
Council, the General Assembly and at special events.

For example, in 2014, the Security Council adopted resolution 2178,
condemning violent extremism and urging measures preventing travel related to
and support for the Islamic State of Iraq and the Levant (ISIL) and other
foreign terrorist fighters. Cardinal Pietro Parolin, the Holy See’s Secretary
of State, told the Council at the time that in order to counter terrorism,
people and countries must achieve social justice for all and mutual cultural
understanding.

During a visit in 2008, His Holiness Pope Benedict XVI touches the United
Nations flag removed from the ruins of the United Nations Headquarters in
Baghdad during the 2001 bombing attack, in remembrance of the injured and
those who died. UN Photo/Evan Schneider

“The Holy See – which is a sovereign international subject that also
represents a world faith community – affirms that people of faith have a
grave responsibility to condemn those who seek to detach faith from reason
and ‘instrumentalize’ faith as a justification for violence,” Cardinal
Parolin said.



Member States of the General Assembly understand the importance of working
with religious leaders on international issues. In 2010, the Assembly
designated the first week of February every year as World Interfaith Harmony
Week. It aims to spread “the message of interfaith harmony and goodwill in
the world’s churches, mosques, synagogues, temples and other places of
worship during that week, based on love of God and love of one’s neighbour or
on love of the good and love of one’s neighbour, each according to their own
religious traditions or conviction.”

According to Assembly resolution A/RES/65/5, Member States recognize that the
moral imperatives of all religions, convictions and beliefs call for “peace,
tolerance and mutual understanding.”

Committing to nuclear disarmament in good faith

The Holy See has voiced deep concern about the violent use of atomic energy
since 1943. Watch Archbishop Auza’s call for nuclear disarmament.

Archbishop Bernardito Auza of the Holy See: Nuclear disarmament is one of the
priorities for the year

The tight rope of forced migration

Arguably, no issue has been more polarizing in recent years as the movement
of migrants and refugees. Around the world, more than 65 million people are
displaced – the greatest number since the Second World War. A record number
of migrants and refugees died in the Mediterranean Sea just this winter, the
UN Children’s Fund (UNICEF) announced on Friday.

Archbishop Auza expressed great concern about people forced to flee their
homes and about how “societies or nations will just close their eyes or
borders to them without doing anything.”

In the first official visit of a Vatican representative to United Nations
Headquarters, Archbishop Amleto Giovanni Cicognani, signed the UN Convention
Relating to the Status of Refugees. The Holy See was the 17th signatory to
the convention, which was adopted in July 1951 by a plenipotentiary
conference convened at the direction of the General Assembly. Pictured,
Archbishop Cicognani (left) with UN Secretary-General Trygve Lie. UN Photo/MB

“The Holy Father explicitly asked me while I was in Rome last month actively
to engage in the coming inter-governmental negotiations towards a global
compact for safe, orderly and regular migration,” the Archbishop said of the
international agreement expected to be adopted in 2018, which will set out a
range of common principles and agreements among Member States on
international migration.

The compact was launched with the adoption of the New York Declaration for



Refugees and Migrants by a UN summit on 19 September 2016. The next
discussions are expected to be held in March in Geneva as part of the UN
International Organization for Migration’s (IOM) International Dialogue on
Migration.

Seasoned in diplomacy, the Holy See is aware of the issues surrounding
migration and the challenges some Member States have in aiding refugees and
migrants.

“It’s sad that we are noticing a rise in a certain type of nationalism – even
a certain xenophobia,” Archbishop Auza said, adding that migration “is also
being used as a tool for some political parties to gain power.”

Participants at a special event on ending human trafficking, organized by the
Permanent Mission of the Holy See and the Santa Marta Group. Ending human
trafficking and all other forms of slavery is a key priority for the Holy
See. UN Photo/Loey Felipe

“We understand that migration has negative aspects. As the Holy Father has
said, I also appeal to the migrants to respect the cultures and the lives and
society of those people who receive them. So it is two-way traffic,” he
added.

On issues of migration, as with any other issue, the Holy See offers Member
States “orientation and spiritual inspiration,” as stated on the Holy See
Mission’s website, as opposed to political support or material aid.

“Simply because we may not agree on a particular issue, we do not disrespect
one another,” the Archbishop said of working with Member States, the UN
Secretariat and its agencies. “We continue to work together. We continue to
be friends. We continue to collaborate while respecting and acknowledging the
differences.”

This story is part of a feature series that examines the roles that world
religions have at the United Nations and in international diplomacy.


